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May 22, 2013


The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits the first supplemental ordinance of 2013, which includes requests for both operating and capital improvement program (CIP) budgets.  The items contained in this ordinance are primarily technical in nature:  reappropriations, revenue backed additions, corrections of technical errors and omissions, and net zero transfers.  Descriptions of these items can be found in the narrative table included in this package.

The total increase in General Fund expenditures is $10.6 million, of which $5.8 million is the reappropriation of the General Fund transfer to support capital projects.  Of the total expenditure increase, $1.6 million is revenue backed.  The total increase in non-General Fund expenditures is $103.8 million, the largest component of which is the reappropriation for $59.4 million for King County Flood District capital projects.  In addition to the supplemental budget authority, this transmittal proposes revised language in one proviso for the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention.

There are a few exceptions to the technical nature of the first omnibus, including:  1) the hiring of gun violence prevention staff for the Department of Public Health; and 2) the costs for increased capacity and a longer duration of the County’s Men’s Winter Shelter. 

Gun Violence Prevention Staff
In partnership with local leaders and community partners, Public Health - Seattle & King County is developing and implementing a variety of strategies to decrease gun violence.  This supplemental requests a term-limited position that will be hired to work full-time beginning July 1, 2013, through the end of 2014, with the cost shared between the General Fund and City of Seattle.  This position will provide strategic direction, and project management, and will facilitate discussions on potential intervention strategies.



Winter Shelter Expansion
Late in 2012, the County’s Men’s Winter Shelter operations expanded in two ways.  Increased operating hours from 8 hours to 9.5 hours per day and increased bed capacity from 50 to 100 beds.  In the spring of 2013, the winter shelter operations were extended from April 15th to June 15th.  This supplemental requests additional expenditure authority for the increased capacity and extended duration to cover the increased costs for 2013.   

The omnibus supports the Financial Stewardship Goal to “exercise sound financial management and build King County’s long-term fiscal strength.”

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget at 
206-263-9687.

I certify that funds are available.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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